
Motion to Support Native plants and trees on Rose Ave. at Penmar Golf Course 
 
Whereas the Venice Community has expressed a desire for the stretch of Rose Avenue 
along the Penmar Golf Course to have substantial natural elements and to allow recreation 
on this stretch of road for walkers and runners: 
 
Now be it therefore resolved, the Venice Neighborhood Council resolves that native 
species and large trees to create green space, shade and habitat for native fauna are 
preferable for the choices to be made by city architects. The least amount of concrete 
should be employed to comply with ADA requirements, thus aGording the use of large tree 
species as per the attached letter from experienced native tree expert, Charles Miller. 
 
Following passage this Resolution shall be forwarded to Mayor Karen Bass, Councilwoman 
Traci Park, general managers of the Department of Public Works and the Department of 
Transportation, as well as project architect Alexander Caiozzo.  
 
 


